
Scotland’s Water Safety Reference Group

Second Meeting
Wednesday 17th December at 12:30pm
Victoria Halls, Helensburgh
Minutes
1. Welcome and Introductions

Louise Ryan, of RoSPA, welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Iain MacKinnon, and Argyll and Bute Council, for arranging the venue and catering.  Louise confirmed she would Chair the meeting until a Chair of the Group was secured.
Special mention was made of the speakers for the day including Iain MacKinnon and Adrian Lole (RLSS).

Introductions were given around the table and Iain welcomed everyone to the area and explained the housekeeping arrangements for the day.  The attendance list and apologies can be seen at Appendix A attached to these Minutes.
2. Minutes from Previous Meeting
(a) Accuracy

There were no amendments highlighted regarding the minutes of the inaugural meeting.
(b) Matters Arising

There were no matters arising from the minutes
3. Terms of Reference

Louise highlighted the need for the Group to consider appropriate Terms of Reference and highlighted points to be considered in this process such as number of meetings per year  and Office Bearers required.  A draft Terms of Reference will be circulated for discussion and agreement at the next meeting. 
Office bearers:  Michael Avril put himself forward Adrian Lole offered support from named person as deputy Chair.

4. Election of a Chairperson

Liz Lumsden of RoSPA explained the need to secure a Chair to provide leadership of the Group and to act as a figurehead representing the Group at future opportunities.

Michael Avril kindly put himself forward, with permission from RNLI, as Chair of this Group. Those present agreed and accepted this offer. Adrian Lole offered support from RLSS to provide a named person as the Deputy Chair.
Liz confirmed that RoSPA staff would be happy to remain providing the secretarial services to the Group.  This was also agreed by the membership present.

Michael chaired the remainder of the meeting.

5. Presentation 1 – Iain MacKinnon – LochWatch at Loch Awe
It was confirmed that all the presentations would be available on the website www.watersafetyscotland.org.uk  in due course.
Iain introduced himself and gave an interesting insight into the work of those involved in various capacities in LochWatch at Loch Awe, see http://www.lapb.org.uk  .  Iain expressed his thanks to all the financial supporters and donators and to the many volunteers now signed up to this initiative. Iain extended an invitation for any members of the Group to visit Loch Awe and be shown around the area by Iain and his team. 

Questions and comments: 

Martin Millar asked Iain to confirm that the initiative had 100 volunteers?  Iain confirmed and highlighted this included postal workers as well as police, hotel staff etc.  All came to the initiative to offer support.

6. Presentation 2 – Adrian Lole – RLSS 
Adrian thanked the members for the opportunity to meet with this Group as it is forming and went on to speak about the traditional approaches of RLSS, ongoing changes, what they hoped to achieve and their keenness to work in partnership with this group.  Adrian shared information on Drowning Prevention Week (http://drowningpreventionweek.org.uk)  and highlighted the free resources and materials available which tie in with the Curriculum for Excellence.  Adrian also mentioned the strong network of volunteers in Scotland and the intention to set up a ‘regional’ office for Scotland.  A new person will be in post in January and he suggested this person is linked to this Group. Adrian’s presentation will also be available on www.watersafetyscotland.org.uk 
Questions and comments:  Child Safety Week was discussed as traditionally it also took place during the last week in June but it has now been moved to the first week.  Jayne Smith of Scottish Swimming indicated their support for Drowning Prevention Week and Adrian also highlighted that the resources are there to be used at any time of the year. 
7. Presentation 3 – Louise Ryan - RoSPA 
Louise Ryan, Community Safety Development Officer for RoSPA, delivered a presentation which included winter water-related statistics from the General Register Office for Scotland and looked at the picture over the last three years’ available data.  Louise also highlighted some of the activities taking place in water safety in Ireland as well as sharing information about the Smart Signs project being run by the Outer Hebrides Community Safety Partnership.

8. The differences between Lifejackets and Personal Floatation Devices (PFD)

Michael Avril brought along examples of both a lifejacket and a personal floatation device and two volunteers donned the equipment to help give a practical demonstration of the differences between them. 
Questions and comments: Jayne Smith asked Michael how the lifejacket would inflate if someone had been knocked unconscious and Michael responded that some versions inflate automatically. Carol Raeburn gave some examples of safety education in schools on the topic of personal floatation devices.
9. Development of a Logo for the SWSRG

Michael asked if there was any expertise within the Group to assist with the design of an appropriate logo for this group.  Adrian Lole kindly offered to investigate the provision of this expertise from his communication team within the RLSS and to report back to this Group. Michael invited anyone with preferences of what should or should not be included in the logo to contact him direct. 
10. Suggestions of other councils/groups/organisations to become members
Members were invited to indicate to the Chair, the names of any groups/organisations/individuals they thought should be invited to join this Group
11. Discussion and way forward for the group

Martin Millar of Scotland’s Fire and Rescue Service provided some detail of the Building Safer Communities programme which has now entered Phase 11 – focussing on the prevention of unintentional injuries.  Martin highlighted Lewis Ramsay’s lead on this initiative and the scoping event Mr Ramsay recently facilitated. Martin confirmed the definition and governance arrangements were in place and that sub groups on different topics had been formed including one on outdoor safety which included water safety.  Martin suggested an opportunity for this Group to be included in the discussions on outdoor safety. Liz offered to ensure that Richard Whetton of the Scottish Government was supplied with the data highlighted at today’s meeting as part of the BSC sub group on data.
Louise suggested the need for this group to take forward/support existing campaigns (following agreement of Terms of Reference etc) such as The World’s largest Swimming Lesson - http://www.worldslargestswimminglesson.org .  Jayne supported the concept in principle as this is the goal of Scottish Swimming – to have everyone able to swim.

Kenneth MacDermid suggested the need for this Group to have a co-ordinated programme with an overarching campaign focus.
Louise reminded those present about the website www.watersafetyscotland.org.uk and invited contributions for inclusion and the intention to have a discussion facility via a water safety blog.

12. AOB
Louise highlighted RoSPA’s forthcoming child safety conference being held in Glasgow on 17th February 2015 and that the topic of water safety would be included along with home and road safety for children.  Further information is available at http://www.rospa.com/events/scotlandchildsafety 
13. Date and Venue of Next Meeting 

Adrian Lole offered to ensure that the new regional chair of RLSS would host the next meeting of the Group.  Michael confirmed that several meeting dates would be set in advance and invited members to put forward items for inclusion on future agendas.
Appendix A

Attendees

Iain MacKinnon-Argyll and Bute Council

Elizabeth Lumsden-RoSPA Scotland

Louise Ryan-RoSPA Scotland

Stephen Elliot-Police Scotland

Jayne Smith-Scottish Swimming

David Birrell-Fife Council Community Safety Partnership

John Beresford-Scottish Community Safety network

Adrian Lole-RLSS

Kenny MacDermid-RLSS

Michael Avril-RNLI

Carol Raeburn-RNLI

Carol Turnbull-Scottish Borders

Diane Kane-East Dunbartonshire Council

Martin Millar-Scottish Fire and Rescue Service

Murray Humphries - LochWatch
Teleconferencing: 
John Griffiths-HM Coastguard




Dave Walker-RoSPA

Apologies
Darren Lewis-RNLI
Dean Cowper-Scottish Government

Paul Richardson-Scottish Borders Council
Karen Prior-West Dunbartonshire Council

Dave Rossetter-Head of Paddleports (Glenmore Lodge & Sport Scotland)

Andy Murray-Scottish Canoe Scotland

Grant Murray-Scottish Water

Helen Miller-Streetscene at North Ayrshire Council

Fiona Johnson-Shetland Council

Kevin Rahill-RNLI Coastal Safety

Yvonne Beresford-West Lothian Council

John Reid-Highland Council

Rab Middlemiss-Scottish Fire and Rescue Service Perth & Kinross

Linda Cunningham-South Lanarkshire Council

Ian Hanley-Inverclyde Council

Frank Creighton-Comhairle nan Eilean Siar (Outer Hebrides)

Jim Fraser-Scottish Borders Council

Ross Haggart-Fire Scotland

Stephen McHenry-East Renfrewshire council

Colin MacDougal-Police Scotland

Daniel Hatfield-Police Scotland

Cathy Barlow-Fire Scotland

Patricia Spacey-Fife Council

Malcolm Russell-Orkney Council

